

DISTRICT 7 BUSINESS MEETING

October 18, 2013

Serenity Club

Address for District 7 is: P.O. Box 32135 LV, NV, 89173

Email – lasvegasdistrict7@gmail.com

Meeting Called to order at 6:35 pm

After a moment of silence for the still suffering alcoholic opened with the Serenity Prayer

GSR Preamble read:

We are the General Service Representatives. We are the link in the chain of communication for our groups with the General Service Conference and the world of A.A.

We realize the ultimate authority in A.A. is a loving God as he may express Himself in our Group Conscience. As trusted servants, our job is to bring information to our groups in order that they can reach an informed group conscience. In passing along this group conscience, we are helping to maintain the unity and strength so vital to our fellowship.

Let us, therefore, have the patience and tolerance to listen while others share, the courage to speak up when we have something to share, and the wisdom to do what is right for our groups as a whole.

Introductions Given

September 20, 2013 minutes were approved - after some discussion on the accuracy of the statement about AA not being mentioned on the video made at the Mount Charleston Picnic.

Treasurer's Report: None available

Old Business:

Post Picnic Committee Meeting: Gene would like to set up a time and suggested Thursday. Thursday was not good for Nelson due to his home group meeting that night so Wednesday November 6th at Gene's house was settled upon.

11th Tradition Workshop: Rhonda can't make it. Panelists are backing out due to 3 day weekend. Lisa had 3 people back out. Nelson stepped up. Rehearsal is Saturday the 19th at noon at the Serenity Club. Anne is honored to be the MC of the program. Keila thinks there will be a big turnout due to the fact that the focus will be Social Media. Nelson said the Mount Charleston Picnic videographer will be attending the event. Lisa agreed that it is generating lots of interest.

Mount Charleston Video Update: Since the last meeting the video has been pulled from You Tube. Anne was severely upset about it and said it required lots of further discussion. Gene totally disagreed. Nelson stated that he was receiving phone calls from all the way up the ladder regarding this, including our area delegate. There was major discussion and disagreement on the subject, including on where and when to have a proper discussion on the subject. It was eventually agreed to move on from the subject.

New Business: SAGSAC meeting is on Sunday November 10th at the TIE Club.

For December Nelson said to bring a friend to the December 20th Annual Pot Luck meeting. Some discussion on changing the date due to the Holidays, but it was left as is.

Group Report: Lisa did Intergroup Representative report. That's where all the committees meet and give their reports monthly. Some thing will always need help, like the Hotline. It was suggested that a group take the commitment. Financials are from the Central Office point of view. They meet the 2nd Monday of every month at Central Office.

Meeting adjourned at 7:22 pm.

Minutes taken by District 7 Secretary – Vickie A.

In attendance:

1. Anne K. AGSR
2. Dave H. GSR
3. Edie G. GSR
4. Gene L. GSR/ Picnic Chair
5. Jodi L. GSR
6. John P. GSR
7. Jonathan F. AGSR
8. Keila R. GSR
9. Lisa T. IGR
10. Michael P. GSR
11. Nelson A. DCM
12. Robert L. GSR / Picnic Co-Chair
13. Vickie A. Secretary
14. Larry B. GSR
15. Brad M. Visitor